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Submissions are requested for the TGRS Newsletter in the categories of RailRoad News and Tech-
Notes. Articles  should be submitted by , send submissions to: 
Email to:  nbuchholz@noao.edu
Snail mail to: TGRS, 3401 W. Blacksill Dr., Tucson, AZ 85741

July 20th Meeting at the Martin’s
Where: Peggy and Gary Martin’s Home

4625 E Cerro de Aguila
Tucson, AZ

Telephone (520) 299-7428
Info: The meeting will be at the Eagle Mountin Rail-

road at 1000 (10:00 AM). Call 299-7428 for directions.
Dates: July 20, 2002 From 1000 till 1200
Instructions: go north on Swan from River and Swan.

Cerro de Aguila is a left(west). The Martins are on the right.

Editor’s Notes by Nick Buchholz
A quicky newsletter for a slow summer.  The “Boat”

show is over and we saw lots of neat stuff there.  The “Liv-
ing Desert” museum layout was brilliant.  Anyone who
hasn’t seen it and is passing through Palm Desert between
October and June should stop off.

The Treasurer wanted me to put an announcement about
dues.  They are due.  Actually they are over due. If you
haven’t paid your dues by now bring a check money order
or three stoats to the July meeting. (The stoats should be
crated).  OK I lied about the stoats.
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July Meeting 
Gary has been adding to the railroad again embarassing

the rest of us with his energy and industry.  Come to the
meeting and see what he’s added.

We will be discussing work to be done on the modules
before the September show.

Dues are due in June, This is July.
Fred Wray the Treasurer has asked me to announce that

75% of the members have not sent in thier dues as yet.  Since
this newsletter is woefully short of actual news I decided to
overdo the overdue dues to do. Bring a check cash of money
order to the july meeting or mail them to Fred Wray.

We have a winner
The winner of the home show raffle was Kris Hall of

Tucson

July 28, 2002

Are Your Dues Overdue?
Seven out of ten are.



Tucson Garden Railway Society
3401 West Blacksill Dr.
Tucson, AZ 85741

The Tucson Garden Railway Society is a non-profit
corporation incorporated in Pima County, Arizona. Soci-
ety members are interested in all areas of garden and
modular large scale model railroading. We welcome new
members and hope you will consider joining. Members
help each other build layouts and learn about railroading
and modeling.

The TGRS dues are $30.00 per year and are due on
June 30th of each year. For new members dues are pro-
rated at $2.50 per month remaining in the year until June
30th plus a $15.00 initiation fee, the first year. Additional
name badges cost $1.00 for each badge after the first. 

If you are interested in the TGRS please contact one
of the officers at the phone number listed in the Calendar
section below.  If you just have to join immediately, send
a check and your name, address and telephone number
and the names for any addittional badges to: 

Jan Lathrem, 
1750 West Tangerine Rd. 
Tucson, AZ 85737

President: Gary Martin ............... (520) 299-7428
V-President: Mike Dorgan.............. (520) 529-2430
Secretary: Jane Dorgan ............... (520) 529-2430
Treasurer: Fred Wray .................. (520) 648-5609
Editor: Nick C. Buchholz ...... (520) 744-4932

1923 Depot Hack for sale on EBAY.

CALENDAR

July 20 - Meeting at the Martin’s


